
 

 

  
PARISH ASSEMBLY  

   
An Assembly of the Principals and Electors of the Parish of Trinity was duly convened and held 
in the Parish Hall on Thursday 8th December 2022 at 7:45 pm for the following business:   
 

1. In accordance with Article 32 of the Rates (Jersey) Law 2005 to elect a member of 
the Assessment Committee to serve for three years from 1st January 2023; and 

 
2. to discuss and if agreed authorise the Parish to enter into a lease of the Riley Field 

to the Trinity Football Club for such length and on such other terms as is deemed 
appropriate by the Connétable and the Procureurs. 

 
The Connétable welcomed everyone to the Assembly.  Apologies were received from Deputy 
A Howell, Deputy E Millar and Mrs A Hassell. 
 
The Convening Notice was read. 
 
It was noted that the Minutes of the previous Parish Assembly held on 29th September 2022 
had been made available to the Assembly in accordance with the terms of the Notice.  The 
Minutes of the Assembly on 29th September 2022 were adopted on the proposition of 
Centenier J Howell and seconded by Mr J H Moulin.   
 

1. The Connétable welcomed those attending and explained to the Assembly that a 
vacancy for the role of member of the Assessment Committee i.e. Rates Assessor had 
arisen following the recent retirement of Mr D O Reynolds from the role. 

 
Before asking for nominations, the Connétable thanked Mr Reynolds for his service to 
the Parish as a Rates Assessor since 2008.  
 
On the proposal of Mr Reynolds and seconded by Mr J H Moulin, Mr Christopher 
Simpson was elected as Rates Assessor and was warned to attend the Royal Court on 
Friday 23rd December 2022 to take his oath of office.  

 
2. The Connétable informed the meeting that the Parish currently had an informal 

agreement with Trinity Football Club in relation to its use of part of Riley Field.  It was 
noted that, in recent years, the Club had become more active and approximately 150 
children now used the Club.  Mr C Gallichan informed the meeting that the Club was 
keen to invest in the pitch and club house but, in order to obtain the necessary 
funding, the Club required security of tenure.   

 
It was further noted that, if a formal lease agreement could be agreed, improvements 
to the pitch would be seen in Spring 2024 and, in order that the public could still access 
the area without damaging the pitch, footpaths would be created around the pitch. 
 



 

 

On the proposal of Centenier J Howell and seconded by Mr C Bray, the meeting agreed 
to enter into a lease of part of the Riley Field to the Trinity Football Club for such 
length and on such other terms as is deemed appropriate by the Connétable and the 
Procureurs. 
 

 
There being no further business, the Connétable wished all parishioners and their respective 
families a peaceful Christmas and a healthy and prosperous New Year and the Assembly was 
declared closed at 8.00pm. 
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